Upwell Playing Field News

With all the new housing being built in Upwell, and the associated rise in the number of people using sporting facilities in the village, the dilapidated pavilion on the playing field is nowhere near sufficient for today’s requirements and a new building has been on the village’s wish list for quite some time.

Plans for a new sports pavilion have long been under discussion and, at long last,  the design has been finalised and planning approval has been received. Funding is also being sourced. The money needed to finance the project is considerable and will come from funds raised by the Playing Field Management Committee and from external sources, such as The Big Lottery Fund. (? Kate to Query)

A lot of hard work goes into sourcing appropriate funding. Many hours were spent collecting background information to provide the right answers to funding organisations which would generate enough money to build a modern, well equipped pavilion to meet today’s sporting standards.

The recent Pumpkin Ball at the village hall in October was a resounding financial success, raising £792 for the cause, with more money to come in from the sale of photographs of the evening’s festivities. Our thanks go to Balloon Print, Kevley Marketing and everyone who donated raffle prizes and made the evening such a special event. Calendars of ‘Old Upwell’ are also being sold to raise money for the pavilion. These cost £5.50 and can be purchased from the Post Office in Upwell – hurry, only a few are left!
Next year’s programme of events is already in the pipeline and we hope to see you all at some point during the year.  
The playing field has suffered from some anti-social behaviour problems recently. Vandalism and littering cause a real problem for everyone who wants to use the facilities, whether it is the children’s playground, the skate park, the pavilion or the car park or grounds. If you see anything happening, please do call the Police – 0845 456 4567 – or contact Ros on 01945 773604. Requests for more litter bins have been received and hopefully these will be provided so if your son or daughter frequent the field, please provide them with instructions on where the litter bins are (near to the inner gates to the field, next to the children’s playground).
We would also remind residents that there are two large signs at the entrance to the playing field (to the right hand side of the main gates and in the corner of the children’s play area). These read “No Dogs On The Field”. If you have a dog, please do not walk it on the playing field and help us to provide you with a clean, safe facility for everyone to enjoy.
The Playing Field Management Committee is a small, hardworking group of people trying to improve facilities for everyone in the village to use. New members are desperately needed to help with all aspects of the Committee’s work. If you can spare one evening a month (usually the third Monday of each month) and want to get involved in village life and help improve sports facilities for yourselves, your children or grandchildren, contact Ros on 01945 773604 to see how you can help.
Ros Shorting 
